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Research Analysis 

 

The proposed committee substitute to House Bill 3591 requires that individuals over 18 years of 

age and who have been released from the custody of the Office of Juvenile Affairs receive an 

official or certified copy of their United States birth certificate, a Social Security card, 

information on how to obtain their medical records and health insurance, and a state-issued 

identification card or driver's license. 

 

Prepared By: Matthew Brenchley 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB 3591 requires that certain persons over the age of 18 shall receive an official or certified 

copy of their United States birth certificate, a Social Security card, information on how to obtain 

their medical records and health insurance, and a state-issued identification card or driver's 

license upon custodial release from the Oklahoma Office of Juvenile Affairs.  

 

After further communication with Service Oklahoma, the measure does have a fiscal impact. 

According to recently obtained information, there were 497 individuals who were at least 

eighteen (18) years of age that could be impacted by the passage of HB3591.The current cost of 

a REAL ID Noncompliant state identification card is $25.00 for a four-year credential. Assuming 

that these individuals would not otherwise obtain a credential, there is an estimated annual 

administrative cost of $12,425.00.   

 

Prepared By: Zach Lein, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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